SUMMER SAFE HAVEN GUIDANCE FOR 2020
Drop Off/Check-In
Health screenings on children will be done prior to parent/guardian leaving and prior to entering the facility. A staff person will meet you outside. Locations for drop offs may be different depending on what group (red, yellow, blue) your child is in to ensure that there are no lines and that social distancing can be maintained. There will be a designated staff person to escort your child to his/her group upon arrival and a staff person to bring your child to you upon departure. Parents are not supposed to enter the facility. We know that things happen, and this could be tough for children, especially the younger ones. We must follow this guidance based on Governor Sununu’s order, but we may have to adjust in order to meet the needs of the children that we care for. 
Practices for promoting health and hygiene will be:
· Frequent handwashing. There will be an outdoor handwashing station in addition to bathrooms for children and staff to access easily. Hand sanitizer is located throughout the facility and will be available outdoors as well.
· Avoiding close contact when possible
· Proper coughing and sneezing etiquette
· No sharing food, utensils, and other personal supplies
· Frequently touched areas will be cleaned and disinfected throughout the day anytime a group exits an area where they have used tables, chairs, etc.- indoors and outdoors
· Equipment and supplies will be cleaned and disinfected after use
· All areas where children and staff have been will be thoroughly cleaned at the end of the day
· Masks are not recommended for children as they tend to cause them to touch their face more often and create problems with breathing while they are engaged in active play. If you want your child to wear a mask than that is fine. 
Camper’s Belongings/Other
· Children’s backpacks, water bottles, etc. should be clearly marked with their names.
· Children will be instructed not to share any of their belongings, food, beverage with others.
· We will be keeping children outside as much as possible. In order to do this, we will have pop up canopies for each group to provide shade, and coolers to keep drinks cold. Groups will be separated throughout the building when inside. There will be limited overlap with groups.
· Lunch times will be staggered, and children will eat with their own groups
· All field trips that were previously scheduled have been cancelled due to Governor Sununu’s guidance that states, “no field trips.”  Ronnie from the library will be coming on Wednesdays to do activities and we hope to be able to set other adventures like walking to Scoops once a week for ice cream (we will figure out an alternative for those with allergies). All of these will be done at staggered times. 
Illness Protocol
If a child reports symptoms, parents or emergency contact will be called and the child will be separated from the others until they are picked up.
If a staff member reports symptoms while at work, they will be sent home immediately.
If a child or staff member who has been in the program is diagnosed with COVID-19 the camp will notify families and staff of the program exposure and may shut down for 72 hours in which all areas will be disinfected.

